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Madam President,  

 

I have the honour to deliver these closing remarks on behalf of the Pacific Islands 

Forum members, Australia, Cook Islands, Fiji, Kiribati, Federated States of Micronesia, 

Marshall Islands, Nauru, New Zealand, Palau, Papua New Guinea, Samoa, Solomon 

Islands, Tonga, Vanuatu and my own country, Tuvalu. 

 

Let me begin by thanking you, Madam President, the Bureau, fellow facilitators and 

your team for the outstanding work that you have helped us all accomplished here at 

IGC3. We recognize the level of skill and diligence demonstrated these two weeks to 

navigate us towards our common goal: an international legally binding instrument to 

conserve and sustainably use marine biological diversity of areas beyond national 

jurisdiction.  

 

As we have reiterated in our opening statement, the 0-draft served as a useful starting 

draft treaty text that helps us progress in the discussions these two weeks and the 

complementary programme of work in our view, brought  us to a much more focused 

and organized negotiation sessions. We welcome this ambitious approach and look 

forward to advancing our work along the same lines next year in the IGC4. 

 

Madam President, 

 

At the first substantive session of the IGC, the Pacific Islands Forum members outlined 

our shared vision for a robust BBNJ instrument. We envisaged that the BBNJ 

instrument under consideration should be more ambitious and practical than the 

existing frameworks. Moreover, we underscored the urgent need for this instrument 
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to fill the lacuna in the conservation and sustainable use of BBNJ but without 

undermining the existing relevant regimes. We want to move beyond the status quo. 

Anything weaker than the relevant existing frameworks, instruments and bodies will 

leave us with an instrument that is ineffective and that may not add any practical value 

to the existing ocean governance and therefore would not be acceptable for us. 

 

 

Madam President, 

 

We take very seriously the mandate of General Assembly resolutions 72/249 and 

73/124, which provide the direction for our efforts, and urge us to act promptly to 

address serious threats to the oceans. At the same time, we want to see a high-quality 

agreement which is able to be operationalized immediately, not leaving the difficult 
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v. Promote transparency in decision making processes and other activities carried 

out under this Agreement.  

 

 

Madam President,  

 

To conclude, like other delegations, we understand there is still much left to be done 

considering the current mandate leaves us with one more IGC session remaining in 

2020. With our commitment as stewards of the ocean and to achieve the Blue Pacific 

as mandated by our 

 


